








• Let’s start with a handout of Governor McMaster’s Proclamation 

designating last week as “Sunshine Week”.  It begins with: “a 

government that is open and accountable to its citizens”. Therein lies the 

problem.  If there is any confusion with S.C.’s  requirements for 

transparency, may I suggest calling Desiree Fragoso, your municipal 

association (MASC) representative.  

 

• Mayor Pounds did in fact approach multiple individual council 

members regarding a procedurally unauthorized, and unethical 

discussion with Deputy Administrator Kerr.  These discussions 

included confidential information obtained from the formal search 

process.  The mayor also suggested “not interviewing” the three 

(3) formally selected candidates. 

 

• Please explain tonight “how and when exactly” Mr. Kerr was 

inserted into the search process. There is no public record, yet Mr. 

Kerr was formally interviewed on February 4th along with three 

selected candidates.  

 

• Perhaps our search firm Find Great People may offer a more 

transparent explanation.  Their contract terms with IOP state 

“There is a fee obligation when any candidate we refer accepts a 

position.” Douglas Kerr was not a referred candidate.   The search 

firm should be concerned for many reasons, not just the “non-

referral”. Complicity by anyone in a corrupted public process is 

never good. 

 

• In fairness to FGP, three (3) highly qualified candidates were “referred”, 

but ignored.  Mayor, with your late-night epiphany to improperly entice 

Mr. Kerr with potential salary, did it not occur to you that our recently 

resigned, highly qualified Ms. Fragoso might entertain a rapid return for 

$ 180,000?  Afterall, it would be a $ 38,000 raise. 

 



• Administrator Fragoso’s timing was impeccable, as there are no easy 

wins remaining for IOP.   A new city administrator must engage across all 

levels of government, state and federal. “Experience, ability, and desire” 

as stated by Tony Santiago, our citizens require an administrator up to 

the task and not seeking short term retirement gains.   

 

•  Council will likely approve Mr. Kerr with a highly unethical and corrupt 

selection process tonight.  FOIA law requires disclosure of the approved 

pay package. There can be no “slow walking” public disclosure. Have the 

guts to tell the public exactly what you approve. That means tonight with 

full disclosure. Our citizens are not as council member Ward posted 

“disciples of doom”, nor are we disciples of dumb. 


